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END OF YEAR NEWSLETTER

I hope this newsletter finds you safe and well. As we come to the end of this un-
precedented academic year, I wanted to take a moment to offer my thanks, 
reflect on recent events and reassure you of the school’s continuing role in our 
community. For many of us this time has brought upon challenges that just 6 
months ago, we couldn’t have predicted. I, myself wanted to communicate 
how proud I am of our entire community. 

Firstly, I would like to extend my thanks to you, our families. You have risen to the 
challenges presented to you, supporting your children, often whilst continuing 
to work from home, and kept everyone safe. You have coped well and adapt-
ed to the changes as they have occurred and supported the school with the 
measures we have put in place. 

Secondly, I would like to extend my gratitude to the children who have 
continued to read and work hard through this period, I have thoroughly en-
joyed seeing the work you have sent in. It has been lovely to see so many of 
you return to school and hear your laughter and chatter again, I only wish we 
could have welcomed you all back, but in order to keep everyone safe this has 
just not been possible. 

Finally, I want to thank the staff at school who have pulled together and 
worked tirelessly throughout the partial closure period: from planning and pro-
viding online learning; phoning and writing to families; offering care for our most 
vulnerable learners and those of key workers, whilst continuing to develop and 
refine our wider curriculum for the future. They have done this whilst caring for 
their own families and elderly relatives and have never moaned or balked at 
the challenges they have faced. I feel that it has been an honour to lead this 
team through this trying time and my thanks goes out to them.  

From the recent letter from Mrs Cranton, you will see that she will be retiring as 
The Black Pear Trust’s CEO at the end of the academic year. As the founder of 
the Black Pear Trust and for many of the staff, parents and children, this will be 
the end of an era. I have worked with Mrs Cranton since 2006 and have 
watched as she has led and supported a variety of schools with passion, 
courage and tenacity. She will be greatly missed.  

-Mrs Sara Wood

MESSAGE  FROM  THE  HEAD



A FOND FAREWELL TO YEAR 6

MESSAGE FROM BLACK PEAR TRUST CEO 
MRS CRANTON

Mrs Cranton
BPT CEO

What can I say? 
Firstly, I too am very proud of Carnforth School. 
When I visit, the children are always calm, smart and hard 
working. It is a pleasure to walk round the school and see 
the progress than has been made in the last two years and 
see all the wonderful opportunities and activities. 

It is always rewarding to know you made a good decision in 
your life and I know that the decision to take Carnforth into 
the Trust was the right decision for the children of the then 
Fairfield. However the best decision was making Mrs Wood 
headteacher, she has worked tirelessly to bring the school to 
the position it is in now and to build a wonderful staff team.

A WARM WELCOME 
TO THE NEW BLACK PEAR TRUST CEO

MISS PRITCHARD
Miss Emma Pritchard will join us as CEO of the Black Pear Trust 
in September. 

She is an experienced educator with 15 years’ experience. 
She is a practicing Headteacher, currently working within the 
Trust and has been seconded to support several schools on 
their improvement journey. We look forward to welcoming her 
as part of the Carnforth family. 

We quietly bid farewell to Year 6 this year. 

We haven’t been able to send them off in our usual 
manner, but would like to take this opportunity to thank 

them all for their hard work and commitment to the 
school and to wish them well at High school. 

Finally, I would like to say it has been a pleasure and a privilege to have worked 
with such a fantastic team of people and within that I mean the whole 
community – children, parents, governors, teaching assistants, the community 
centre, BPT catering, teachers, office staff, cleaners, maintenance staff and 
everyone who has helped to make this school the wonderful inclusive family it is. 
Bonne Chance.

Miss Pritchard



MESSAGE FROM CHAIR OF GOVERNORS 
MRS GILLIAN ELLIS

The staff have made sure that the children are confident, 
interested and want to join in everything and have gone 
so much more than the extra mile it takes to create a really 
special place to learn and grow.
The impact of the pandemic has been serious, far reaching and challenging 
for us all. I want to give my personal thanks and thanks on behalf of the school’s 
Governing Body, to all the staff over the past 4 months for keeping the school a 
safe, positive and secure place for those children who have been able to 
attend during this difficult time. 
The children have been terrific in the way they have responded to what they 
have been asked to do to keep safe and keep learning. The staff have made 
sure that children learning at home have had as much chance as possible to 
learn in an interesting and varied way and to make learning as ‘live’ 
as possible. 
Mrs Wood and her team have been second to none in dealing with the vastly 
complicated arrangements needed to comply with Government expectations 
and guidance to make this happen. It is now going to be extremely important 
for the teachers to take a break over the Summer and I really hope that they 
can rest and take time with their own families for a few weeks.

I hope too that all the Carnforth children and their families will be able to enjoy 
the rest of the Summer and return to school in September with the same 
enthusiasm and keenness to learn.

I am sure everyone reading this will want to join me in 
celebrating all the successes and achievements there have 
been at Carnforth School this year. 
All the many events, visits, activities and opportunities which 
the children have experienced over the past twelve months, 
have been of such benefit to them as individuals and as a 
whole school team.

Gill Ellis
Chair Of 
Governors

HELP AND SUPPORT OVER THE HOLIDAYS
Each of our experiences over the prolonged partial closures have been 
different and for each of us they have raised different challenges. 

As a school, we pride ourselves on our links with our families and I hope 
that you feel you have been supported throughout this time. 
We have endeavoured to keep regular contact through phone calls, 
text messages, letters, website and Facebook updates. 
We have also been able to support families who are struggling by inviting 
children to re-join school and providing them with contact information for 
other agencies. All of this information will continue to be displayed on the 
school website and it will be updated throughout the summer holiday. 

You can contact the school through the office@carnforthschool.org email 
address which will be checked periodically. Please note we will not always be 
able to get back to you straight away during this time. 



MESSAGE FROM THE  2019/2020 
HEAD BOY & HEAD GIRL

Alex Clissett
Head Boy

Lana Skilbeck
Head Girl

HOW TO KEEP UP TO DATE 
OVER THE HOLIDAYS 

FACEBOOK SCHOOL WEBSITE DETAILS

www.carnforthschool.org

www.facebook.com/Carnforth-School-112703020467188

‘What a rollercoaster of a year!’

Even though we haven’t had the ‘normal’ end of year 
celebrations, we have still had an action-packed, fun year. 
We remember whole school events such as our whole Trust 
Christmas service in the Cathedral, which was a great way 
to start our Christmas festivities. 

There have been trips, visitors, plays and parties galore 
across the year creating memories for our smallest child 
to our biggest. Even though our Summer term has been 
strange, it has been great to see some of our friends again 
back in school before we move on to another adventure in 
a different year group. 
This year is definitely one we won’t forget!

‘Lockdown Leavers 2020’

When thinking about going into Yr6 I was bit worried about 
SATS. It helped that we had things like Llanrug to look for-
ward too.

For us in year 6 it’s been very different, we haven’t had to 
do SATS (yeahhh), but we have missed out on time with our 
friends and the fun things that you do in your last year of 
primary school! 



KEY DATES
School closes for the Summer holidays on Friday 17th July 
at 12:30 and re-opens on Thursday 3rd September for the 
new academic year.

Please remember there is no Little Pears provision on the 
last day of term. 

Term dates for 2020/2021 can be found on the end of this 
document or our website
www.carnforthschool.org/key-info/term-dates/

LITTLE PEARS

BREAKFAST CLUB
Our breakfast club is available every school day from 8:00am until the start of 
the school day.

The children can have some breakfast to set them up for their mornings 
learning, play games, colour, or just sit and chat with their friends.

The cost is £1.00 from 8:00am to 8:50am, or if you prefer to bring your child in at 
8:30am, it will be 50p.



FREE SCHOOL MEALS 
OVER THE SUMMER HOLIDAY

The DfE has published guidance on the COVID Summer Food Fund, 
a scheme that will give families access to FSM vouchers over the Summer 
holidays.

Schools can order the vouchers via Edenred’s online portal, and must do so at 
least one week before their school term ends – the vouchers will then be issued 
to families within seven days. This means we will not be able to register families 
which become eligible after Friday 10th July 2020.

ONWARDS AND UPWARDS
September:  At present, we are working on the assumption that we will be 
welcoming all children back to school on a fulltime basis. In March, when the 
school partially closed we made it clear that no parent would be penalised for 
choosing not to send their child back to school. Now the circumstances have 
changed the DFE have stated that ‘it is vital for all children to  return to school’. 

From September it will be mandatory for all children to return to school. This 
does not apply to children who are shielding due to advice from the 
professional health specialist they are under or they are complying with 
clinical / public health advice. The usual rules including fines will be reinstated 
from September. 
We are also hoping to offer our wrap around care service for all children from 
8:00am to 6:00pm. We will need to respond flexibly to this as we receive more 
guidance. We will update you with how these services will be run over the next 
few weeks. 
At present we are expecting children to return in full school uniform under 
advice from the DFE. 

It is my current understanding that we will still be operating under some restric-
tions and preventative measures, which will mean some changes to the run-
ning of the school. When the government release its guidance, we will alter our 
plans accordingly and I will write to you to confirm arrangements. It is my cur-
rent understanding that we will be minimising contact between groups of chil-
dren.  I would like to offer my gratitude once again for your continued support 
and understanding as we react to the changes, altering the plans we have in 
place. 

Staffing Organisation for next year:

Nursery: Miss Bronwen East with Mrs Lucy Guilding and Miss Eva Aranyosi
Reception: 	Miss Laura Jones with Miss Megan Smith and Miss Rabila Akhtar
Year 1: Miss Beth Cole with Miss Stacy Whitall and Mrs Fouzia Begum
Year 2: Mrs Keren Finnegan & Mrs Vicky Smith
Year 3: Mr Jamie Atkin with Mrs Sharon Beck
Year 4: Mrs Sarah Shellard with Miss Emily Holland and Miss Emma Mardell
Year 5: Mrs Aoife Ledger with Miss Cheryll Lawrence
Year 6: Mr Paul Prigg with Mrs Bec Manning



NURSERY PLACES STILL AVAILABLE
We still have some Nursery places available                                                               
to start in September.  
If you have a child that is aged between 
2 years 9 months and 4 years old, or have 
a friend or a neighbour that may be
interested, please contact the school office.

Tel:        01905 758425
Email:   office@carnforthschool.org 

TERM DATES 
ACADEMIC YEAR 2020/21

AUTUMN 2020

Staff INSET – Tuesday 1st & Wednesday 2nd September 
Term begins – Thursday 3rd September
Staff INSET – Friday 25th September
Staff INSET – Friday 23rd October
Half term - Monday 26th October – Friday 30th October 
Term ends - Friday 18th December

SPRING 2021

Staff INSET – Monday 4th January
Term begins – Tuesday 5th January
Staff INSET – Friday 12th February
Half Term - Monday 15th February – Friday 19th February 
Terms ends - Thursday 1st April

SUMMER 2021

Staff INSET – Monday 19th April
Term begins – Tuesday 20th April
May Day – Monday 3rd May
Staff INSET – Friday 28th May
Half term - Monday 31st May – Friday 4th June

Other Dates:
Good Friday Friday 2nd April 2021

Easter Monday Monday 5th April 2021

May Day Monday 3rd May 2021

Whitsun Bank Holiday Monday 31st May 2021

Teacher Training Dates: 
Tuesday 1st & Wednesday 2nd September 2020

Friday 23rd October 2020

Monday 4th January 2021

Friday 12th February 2021

Monday 19th April 2021

Friday 28th May 2021



SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 
2020

Our Summer Reading Challenge this year is to read books 
from our brand new, recommended reading list created by 
children from Worcestershire schools. 

Please find the list of bookst attached to the news letter 
and find your year groups section. The child to have read 
the most books from their year groups list will win a prize, 
when we return to school in September. 

Happy reading!
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